
The Regular Monthly Meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Stamford was held on 
March 12, 2025 at 6:00 P.M. at the Town of Stamford Municipal Building with the following 
present: 
 

Supervisor: John Kosier  
Councilperson: Daniel Deysenroth 
Councilperson: David Post 
Councilperson: Julie Sechrist 
Councilperson: Jake Palmatier                      
Dep. Hwy – Kevin Rinehart 

  
Also present: Liz Paige, Duane Martin, Ruthanne Van Buren, Jackie Lamport, Ken Goepel, 

Ayhan Dargin, Andrew Flacch, Brent Trimbell, Jessica Watson, Molly Oliver, Doug McMullen 
 
The meeting was CALLED TO ORDER at 6:01 pm and started with the Pledge of 

Allegiance. 
 

A MOTION was made by David Post and second by Julie Sechrist to approve the minutes 
of the previous meeting. ALL AYE votes cast, MOTION carried. 

 
A MOTION was made by Daniel Deysenroth and second by Julie Sechrist to approve the 

Supervisor’s monthly report. ALL AYE votes cast, MOTION carried.   
Questions were had about SK lights, Driver Interaction, Money that we get, 75% stays with 

us.  And Delaware Co. no longer wants to mow cemeteries, so we will need a plan for those. 
 
 A MOTION was made by Daniel Deysenroth and second by David Post to approve General 
bills Abstract for the March Abstracts dated March 12, 2025 for A in the amount of $4461.94 claim 
nos A2524-A2538 and B in the amount of $3051.26 claim nos B2501 and SL in the amount of 
$76.07 claim no SL2503 for a total of $7589.27.  ALL AYE votes cast, MOTION carried.  

 
A MOTION was made by Julie Sechrist and second by David Post to approve South 

Kortright Sewer District bills abstract dated March 12, 2025 in the amount of $9186.23 for claim 
nos SK 2504-2508.  ALL AYE votes cast, MOTION carried.   
 
 A MOTION was made by David Post and second by Julie Sechrist to approve Highway 
Bills Abstracts dated March 12, 2025 for DA in the amount of $16596.94 claim nos DA 2509-
2515 & DB in the amount of $14328.97 claim nos DB 2503-2505 for a total of $30,925.91. ALL 
AYE votes cast, MOTION carried. 
 
 With Jon’s passing the Town has a few options.  We can appoint someone to finish the 
year or finish the term.  We could move to make the position open to other Town residents.  Kevin 
has been doing well but the Department needs a leader.  When can it be on ballot to have an 
appointed position rather than elected? If the public wants to make changes – who is running?  
Does that need to be filed by a certain time?  Board can then let people know.  Superintendent is 
not hourly, or part of the Union, it is a salaried position as of right now.  
 



 Other updates from the Highway are that Narrow Notch had a washout, but it was taken 
care of.  Winter, hopefully, is over for snow removal. The sand is almost gone and they garage is 
empty. The broom was services and taken out.  There was an issue with the water but they are 
working on it.  Martin, Scutt and Campaigna are on the schedule for this year and paid for by 
CHIPS. 
 
 Mary Oliver came to speak about the Friends of the Upper Delaware River.  She is visiting 
Towns in the Watershed and wants to see what help we might need such as stabilizing banks, 
replace culverts, etc.  She is just checking in to see what is needed.  Funding may be a little off 
schedule but usually applications go in around September with answers around November.  The 
also deal with recreational, habitat, flooding, water quality, slope stabilization and fishing access 
and boat launch areas.  molly@fudr.org  
 
 Ken Goepell helped to orchestrate the repair of lights to the Town of Stamford sign and the 
lights facing the flag and the flag itself that was tangled.  He got help from Brad Tripp and Don 
VanEtten.  The Board thanks all involved. 
 
 The new owner of the Coleman Farm, Ayhan Dargin, says all is going well.  He lost some 
geese and chickens, but he is learning and hopeful to contribute what the community needs. 
 
 Doug McMullen came to the meeting to discuss issues at the Harpersfield Transfer Station, 
particularly with Luis and his son running their side hustle there.  We pay to use the Transfer 
Station but we do not have any say in it.  He will have to touch base with the Town of Harpersfield.  
He also said that he would like to fun for Supervisor against John Kosier. 
 
 The Board members that need to run this year are John Kosier as Supervisor, Daniel 
Deysenroth as councilperson and David Post as councilperson.  David Post will probably retire so 
there will be one vacant seat.  Daniel Deysenroth will be on the ballad in November. 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 6-2025 was introduced by John Kosier and seconded by Julie 
Sechrist:                               

BE IT HEREBY RESOLVED that we move into Executive Session at 6:32 pm  
to discuss a personnel matter. 
The foregoing RESOLUTION WAS DULY PUT TO A VOTE WHICH resulted as 

follows: 
 AYES: John Kosier, Daniel Deysenroth, David Post, Julie Sechrist and Jake Palmatier 
 NOES: None 
 Said RESOLUTION was thereupon declared duly adopted. 

 
RESOLUTION NO. 7-2025 was introduced by John Kosier and seconded by Julie 

Sechrist:        
BE IT HEREBY RESOLVED that we move out of Executive Session at 6:45 pm with no 
decisions made. 
The foregoing RESOLUTION WAS DULY PUT TO A VOTE WHICH resulted as 

follows: 
 AYES: John Kosier, Daniel Deysenroth, David Post, Julie Sechrist and Jake Palmatier 
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 NOES: None 
 Said RESOLUTION was thereupon declared duly adopted. 
 
 While no decisions were made, the Board has opted to look into the Highway Supervisor 
questions from the Board of Elections and our Attorney to see what should happen, how fast we 
should move, it we want to appoint for now, why we would want to appoint in the future, etc.  
Brent Trimbell, former Board Member and person interested in running for Highway 
Superintended, thinks that John Kosier can also temporarily fill the position.           
 

A MOTION was made by Daniel Deysenroth and seconded by Julie Sechrist to adjourn the 
meeting at 7:24 pm.  ALL AYE votes cast, MOTION carried. 

 

WE, the undersigned members of the Town Board of the Town of Stamford, Delaware 
County, New York, do hereby certify that we have examined the minutes of the previous 
meeting and found them to be correct and accurate as recorded. 

 
 
Supervisor_____________________________________________ 
 
Councilperson__________________________________________ 
 

 Councilperson__________________________________________ 
 

Councilperson__________________________________________ 
 
Councilperson__________________________________________ 
 

 
 
  Attest__________________________________________                                                    

 Town Clerk  
 
 
 
 
 

  



 



 

 

 



 



 


